Greenville Town Board P.0.188 Greenville, In 47124 April 12,1983

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board of Trustees was opened this date by acting President H.L.Spears.

Those present were Board member Ron Lamb, Getrost, Gibson Richardson and Bob Isgrigg.

Minutes of the March meeting and the March financial statements were presented to and accepted by each board member.

Floyd Central High School wants to install and maintain their own Water Meter, Greenville Water Utility will read the meter.

The Board instructed the Water Utility to enforce the Ordinance (set at the time of the rate increase) that requires a summer minimum according to the size of the Schools water meter.

Mr. Getrost reported Low water pressure at the "Harvey Smith house" on Pekin Road. The Board requested where, who is responsible and what can be done check to be made and presented at the May meeting.

No other business before the board Ron Lamb asked for adjourn ment seconded by Buck Spears.

Respectfully submitted:

Grace Martin

Clerk-Treasurer

Chace Martin

Jack Sprigler

Fresident of the Board

To: Greenville Town Board

During the month of December 1982 I received numerous calls about stray dogs. By mid- February the problem had worsened. The dogs had formed pacts and were killing small animals in and around Treenville, One night in mid- Feb. 1983 Two men came to me and were very upset dogs, while chained up in the back yard, had been attacked by a part of dogs and had been severely mouled with a Vet. bill in excess of #75,00. I told the men that they had the right to protect their peoperty and that if the dogs returned they had my permission to use fieams to do so. Two nights later the Dogs returned and one of them was killed as a result. Following this incident Butch Richardson called 7 times about a pack of dogs keeping him awake

at night. Rita Tush called and said she had been attached by a dog after coming out of her house, Your Denton, said he had been surrounded by a pack of dogs at the corner of Coffman and Rekin Ross, and had to get a stick to word them off. Barry Linkins reported that his dog had been killed by a pack while chaired to a dog house. Minnie Mudeth reported a pack of dogs hanging around her place on Pekin Rd. and Gladden Boog told Don Jackson that every time he left his house he was aggravated by a stray log growling at him. at this time some of the clogs have been destroyed. While its The timing and the circumstances involved. Ifour bely and understanding in this matter will be greately appreciated, Sincarely

Leenville Marshall

8-5400

I went to see Paul Badger (Floyd County Sherrifs Dept.) and explained to him about the dogs. Paul said he did not think anyone should be firing a gun in Greenville. Dogs are a never ending problem, but he did not know what to do.Paul said as long as he has been on the Police Dept. he had only shot two dogs and both of them had been hit on the highway. What they do is contact the city dog pound. He tried to contact the Floyd Cty. Prosecutor but he was not in. Badgers recommendation was: 1. Do we have an ordinance on dogs? 2. Do we have an ordinance on the discharging of fire arms in Greenville. 3. Be sure and contact someone in case something was to happen we would be covered.

Steve Hash, conservation officer, said he could not do anything with dogs but he could with coyotes.

Called Max Mason, he said he heard a little of our conversation and he was in agreement about shooting in Greenville. And seeing if we could get help was the right way to go.

#948-5355 Called Animal Shelter, New Albany. They do not go out of the city limits of New Albany and the only advice they could give is to contact the County dog pound.

Called Paul Badger at the Floyd County Sherrifs Dept. Paul said he had talked with the county prosecutor Nick Stein. Stein said we were under the same as the state ordinance and really he could not give any advice.

- #945-4478 Animal Rescue League could not get an answer.
- #283-6526 Humane Society, Clark Co.- Talked with Mrs. Flynn. She did not like the idea of shooting dogs but could not give any advice other than call Clark County Animal Shelter.
- #282-0071 Clark County Animal Shelter Talked with Mrs. Hunter. She did not like the idea of shooting the dogs but could not give any advice.

STATE BOARD OF ACCOUNTS

812 STATE OFFICE BUILDING INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 48204 2281 232-2513

March 15, 1983

File: Floyd-Civil

Ms. Janice S. Gibson, Office Manager Greenville Water Utility P.O. Box 188 Greenville, Indiana 47124

Re: Approval of Forms

Dear Ms. Gibson:

We have reviewed the forms submitted to this department with your letter dated February 24, 1983, and we are approving the following forms for use with your F-85 Durango Computer, in Town of Greenville, Indiana, with the conditions noted.

Forms:

- 1. Meter Reading Edit
- 2. Pre-bill Register
- Accounts Receivable Transactions Cash Receipts
- 4. Accounts Receivable Transactions Penalty Charges
- 5. Accounts Receivable Transactions Adjustments/Late Charges
- 6. Aged Accounts Receivable Journal
- 7. Disconnect Notice

Conditions:

- Accounts Receivable Transactions-Cash Receipts should separate payments for current bill, sales tax, penalty.
- 2. Aged Accounts Receivable Journal-should give total by age group.
- 3. We have reviewed the General Ledger Profile (Dated January 28, 1981) and find it to be generally acceptable. When forms or printouts are developed for Greenville, we will conduct another review. We will need (1) the Chart of Accounts for the accounting system; (2) a different format should be developed for the Standard Journal Transaction Register to relate Debits and Credits for an entry; (3) for General Ledger Trial Balance, we need to know how long can detail be accumulated, proposed formats for check register and cash receipts register; (4) General Ledger Source Cross Reference does not balance.

John Pailed son co

Mr. Janice S. Gibson, Office Manager Page Two
March 15, 1983

"Approved by State Board of Accounts for Town of Greenville-1983" shall be printed on each copy of the approved forms that are furnished by a printing supplier.

We are returning one copy of the approved forms and we are retaining the other copy of the forms for our file.

Yours respectfully,

M. F. Renner
State Examiner

JDR:sh

cc: Data File

Enclosure